
Ladies Interclub Tennis League

Spring Meeting Minutes

February 13th 2023


President Lavonda Keel called the meeting to order at 9:30 AM at Another Broken Egg 
Restaurant and asked Betty Austin to say the blessing.  After the blessing, Lavonda called on 
Secretary Tracy Crutchfield to  call the roll and the following clubs were represented;  Brook 
Highland RC, Country Club of Birmingham, Gardnedale Tennis Assoc., Greystone CC, Highland 
RC, Homewood Park, Inverness CC, Lake Cyrus, LJCC, Lifetime Fitness, Mountain Brook CC, 
Old Overton CC, Pelham Racquet, Pine Tree CC, Riverchase CC, Trussville RC, Wald Park, 
YMCA Greystone, YMCA Mountain Brook and YMCA Trussville.  Tracy then asked for a motion 
to approve the minutes from the Fall meeting and Janet Simonetti made the motion and 
Heather Morgan seconded, the motion was carried.  

Betty Austin then gave the Treasurer’s report and currently there is a balance of $13,203.90.  
Lavonda then asked for a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report, Tracy Smith made the 
motion and Tracy Crutchfield seconded the motion and it was approved.  

AnneMarie Wilson was asked to give a scheduling report and she stated that we will 54 teams 
this Spring and that is consistent with what we have had in the past.  We will have a bye week 
at the end of March for Spring Break and she also has worked with the Tuscaloosa teams to 
include their Spring Breaks in the schedule as well.  The schedules will be available online as 
soon as we conclude the Winter League and that is anticipated to be finished by February 
17th-weather permitting.  Spring Season will start the week of March 6th.   AnneMarie also 
reminded everyone to make sure all players that change clubs between seasons are reporting 
this to the Level Coordinators so that Club Rosters are correct. 

Lavonda then asked Tammy Schoel to give the Ethic’s report.  Tammy stated that we had 
several individual move-downs as well as two team move-downs (LJCC 4.5 to 4.0 and Lifetime 
Standifer 5.3/5.5 to 5.0)  She also made us aware of move-ups as well as players required to 
play 1st court.  These are sent to all Level Coordinators and should be shared with any and all 
teams affected.  

Tracy Smith then announced our Fall Winners and Runners up.  These are listed on the 
website.  The prizes for the winners a $25. gift card for the Greystone CC Tennis Pro Shop and 
the runners up will receive a $20. gift card.  

Lavonda then reported all New Business and stated that we do not have a date set for the  
Susan Briggs Tournament yet but that will be forthcoming.  We have 2 new Level Coordinators-
Heather Morgan for 3.5 and Meredith Vinson for 4.0.  She also stated that we are always in 
need of new Club Reps and Coordinators and if anyone knows of someone that would be 
interested in getting involved to please reach out to her for more information.  We will be 
getting a Website refresh this summer to hopefully make our site more user friendly as well as 
more accessible from your phone.  She asked for Club Reps to make sure their Club Rosters 
are updated and current and to make sure we are removing players or marking them inactive 
on the website.  She further stated that anytime a player is moved from one club to another all 
involved individuals should be notified by email of the change.  This included Captains, Level 
Coordinators,  Club Reps and the player.   Lavonda also reported that there is some discussion 
of maybe starting a Summer League with a different format as well as talk of starting a 
PickleBall League and she would keep us posted on those developments.  We were also made 
aware of court reconstruction going on at Wald Park and that should be finished by Fall.  
Lavonda then asked if anyone had anything else to discuss and then adjourned the meeting 
after asking Tracy Smith to give out door prizes.  


Respectfully submitted,


Tracy Crutchfield

LITL Secretary 2023





